

# CADDO LAKE NEWS

NEWSLETTER OF THE GREATER CADDO LAKE ASSOCIATION OF TEXAS www.glcaoftx.com

August 2014

#### Grand Opening of the Morley Hudson Weevil Greenhouse at Caddo Lake

The Greater Caddo Lake Association of Texas is proud to announce the grand opening of the first high produc-Giant Salvinia Weevil Greenhouse in the world. We have completed the first phase of our goal to develop a bio-control based Giant Salvinia management program for Caddo Lake.

tanks.

project a success.

A significant donation has been made by the family of the late Morley Hudson, and we are proud to name the Greenhouse after the local man who loved the lake, and lived for many years on Pine Island Pond.

I would like to give special recognition to our "Salvinia Action Committee" members. Ted Barrow is managing the job site and all related matters. Stella Barrow and Jan Cook are managing public relation efforts, such as Facebook and website content. They have also coordinated town meetings held in Jefferson and Marshall as well as our benefit concert. Doug Parker has managed our finances and the formation of a new 501c3, (Caddo Biocontrol Alliance), to manage the project going forward. Robert Speight has helped with greenhouse design and grant application paperwork. Patti Webb has been a member of the "Action Committee" and helped whenever called upon. Special thanks also go out to Lee Eisenberg of Texas A&M for consultations with us on Daren Horton all Weevil related matters. This facility is born of Lee's President, GCLA experience at several different weevil facilities, and with-

#### **GCLA BOARD**

**PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT SECRETARY TREASURER** Stella Barrow Dan Fulghum Ted Barrow Sara Smith Tom Walker John Winn

**Daren Horton** Sam Canup Jan Cook **Doug Parker Terry Echols Gary Kempf Doug Heard** Robert Speight Jr. Patti Webb



out Lee's knowledge our goal would not have been at-In the past week we have finished the construction of tainable. Lee Eisenberg will become the contractor for the greenhouse and started raising weevils in the salvinia the Greater Caddo Lake Association of Texas this month and will be the lead scientist at the facility.

On Wednesday August 20, 2014 at 10:00 A.M. we will Lee Eisenberg wrote about our goal in the latest GCLA have a grand opening ceremony that will be open to the newsletter; "And a worthy goal it is! With our floor Attendees will be able to tour the green- plan, we will be able to produce a large number of We expect state and local officials along with salvinia weevils and get them out on the lake early in the representatives from the Caddo Lake Institute, Texas growing season. By carefully selecting release sites, we Parks and Wildlife, United States Fish and Wildlife Ser- will be able to document just how effective our apvices, Interagency Giant Salvinia Control Team and all proach is, and generate the kind of support we need to the local entities and citizens who have helped make the make this effort a sustainable one. Until that time, we all need to think about what we can do to keep the project going for 1 1/2 to 2 years. In the meanwhile, we have good reason to feel confident. In addition to what we have already achieved, there are some promising partnerships on the horizon and a deep desire to help by those who love the lake."

> GCLA has 'tunnel vision' on our goal of releasing as many weevils on the lake, as soon as possible, to stop the attack being carried out by the "world's most aggressive weed." We are extremely grateful to our members and all the entities, companies, and individuals who have given their money, time, sweat, and prayers to make our vision a reality. We will continue to work diligently to protect our treasured Caddo Lake. In the meantime, all who love the lake are welcome to come celebrate at our grand opening.

# Annual Labor Day Barbeque and Fundraiser

#### Crip's Camp Uncertain, Texas

Join your fellow Caddo Lake supporters and neighbors at the annual barbeque on Saturday, August 30 at Crip's Camp in Uncertain, Texas. Your \$10 plate includes brisket, sausage, and all the fixin's. Bring out the whole family, and anyone else you can latch onto. Eating begins at 11 AM, and the fellowship lasts as long as you want or until the food runs out. All funds raised go to helping keep Caddo lake beautiful for us all, and for generations to come. Please join us, and join the GCLA if you haven't already.







Looking for something to remind you of your favorite lake? These prints, hand matted and framed in natural, weathered cedar, will be available at a silent auction at the barbeque.

If you have auction items to contribute, please contact Jan Cook at 903-789-3430.



Greater Caddo Lake Association of Texas P.O. Box 339 Karnack, Texas 75661 903-702-9673 www.gclaoftx.com

# You're invited

## Event

Official opening of the

The Morley Hudson

Caddo Lake Giant Salvinia Weevil Greenhouse

#### When

Wednesday, August 20<sup>th</sup>, 2014 10:00 AM — 12:00 PM

# Respond

Stella Barrow at gclaoftx@gmail.com or 903-736-3063 By August  $11^{th}$ 

#### Where

Shady Glade Resort 429 Cypress Drive Uncertain, Texas 75661

## KEEP CADDO LAKE NATURAL!

### Join GCLA

dues are only \$10.00 per person per year. This includes membership in The Greater Caddo Lake Association of Texas, plus you will receive our newsletters which are printed on a semi-regular basis; more often if needed. There is no better way to keep up with the issues that concern the lake.

Name:				_
City	State		Zip	_
	Telephone (	)		
Additional Names				_
Amount Enclosed (\$10.00) (r	number of membe	ers) (number e	of years)	
Multiple year memberships are encouraged.	New Members:_		Renewals:	_
We will send one newsletter per address, unless otherwise instructed. This allows us to mail copies to our politicians and government entities to let them know how we feel on the issues!  "Your email address is voluntary. It will only be used to keep you informed of developments on the lake. It will not be given or sold to anyone. If you would like to receive your newsletter via email check this box.  Make checks payable to GCLA of Texas Mail to GCLA of Texas. P.O. Box 339, Karnack TX, 75661  Alternatively, you may register or renew a membership at www.gclaoftx.com using PayPal.				

GCLA of Texas. P.O. Box 339 Karnack TX, 75661